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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

2/26/14
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.
ROLL CALL
Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Dani Dillon, Jim Elder, Emily Fidelman, Charles Wood
Newly Appointed Library Director : Neli Van Buskirk
Absent: Andrea Begin, Karen Fletcher
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES 
Charles moved to approve the minutes of January 22nd, 2014.  Jim seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

The minutes of the February 5th, 2014 Special Meeting will be submitted along with the minutes of February 26th, 2014 at the next scheduled Board meeting.
Dani moved to amend the minutes of the December 2013 Board meeting to include the documentation of roll call of individual votes to approve the 2014 budget.  Charles seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Dani called the Budget Hearing at 7:14 p.m.

RESOLUTION TO ADOPT THE 2014 BUDGET FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT

Unanimously passed.

Roll Call Vote:

Dani Dillon

Yes

Emily Fidelman
Yes

Charles Wood
Yes

Jim Elder

Yes

RESOULUTION LEVYING GENERAL PROPERTY TAXES FOR THE YEAR 2013, TO HELP DEFRAY THE COSTS OF GOVERNMENT FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT, COLORADO FOR THE 2014 BUDGET YEAR

Unanimously passed.

Roll Call Vote:

Dani Dillon

Yes

Emily Fidelman
Yes

Charles Wood
Yes

Jim Elder

Yes

RESOLUTION APPROPRIATING SUMS OF MONEY TO THE VARIOUS FUNDS, IN THE AMOUNT AND FOR THE PURPOSE AS SET FORTH BELOW, FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT, COLORADO, FOR THE 2014 BUDGET YEAR

Unanimously passed.

Roll Call Vote:

Dani Dillon

Yes

Emily Fidelman
Yes

Charles Wood
Yes

Jim Elder

Yes

CERTIFICATION OF TAX LEVIES FOR THE BOULDER COUNTY NEDERLAND COMMUNITY LIBRARY DISTRICT

Unanimously passed.

Roll Call Vote:

Dani Dillon

Yes

Emily Fidelman
Yes

Charles Wood
Yes

Jim Elder

Yes

Dani adjourned the budget hearing at 7:17 p.m.
REPORTS
Interim Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:
· New statistic tabs added to monthly statistical report: Monthly Wireless Use (Personal Devices), Patron Device Help, Website Unique Visitor, Website Number 0f Visits and Website (Ratio – visits/visitors).

· Patron and new community member, David Jewell, donated a 21.5” iMac.  It is under 2 years old and in great shape.  David had it cleared at the Apple store.  We will think of the best way to put it into use for staff and/or patrons.

· Lynda McGiney donated a used first generation iPad for library use.  We will think of the best way to put it into use.

· Glycol leak discovered in mechanical room on 2/3/14.  Mtech discovered a broken gasket which will need replacing.  They are waiting for the part.  We are monitoring the leak to make sure it does not escalate.

· Signed up to the Colorado State Library New Director’s Training and Colorado Director’s Annual Meeting for May 28th – May 30th in Glenwood Springs.  The State Library will pay for the first part of the meeting (Hotel, Travel and Food).  I have requested that they consider a few sessions on sourcing grants for libraries.

· Steve and Jeff from Fransen Pittman came up on 2/24/14 and fixed the problem with the wooden soffit panels.  The panels were originally nailed in.  They have screwed the loose ones and will be returning when the weather is a little better to screw all the panels around the building.

· Geneva’s program “Create Your Own Valentine” was a huge success on 2/14/14.  More than 40 people popped in to participate throughout the day.

The Board discussed the new statistics Neli is gathering on technology use and agreed that these would be very useful with an eye towards grant proposals and a strategic technology plan.

Innovative Controls will be testing the heating system on February 27th, 2014.  

The group discussed strategies for reducing the cost of snow plowing.

More praise was given all around for the work Geneva is doing in her new position.
President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:
None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted the following written report for review in her absence:

1. As of January 31, 2014, we have approximately $17,199 in our checking account. We have approximately $12,006 in our Savings account, and $58,000 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $73,805.

2. Income in January 2014 was approximately $7761 from Boulder County, and approximately $140 from copy/petty cash/interest.  Total Income for January 2014 = $7901.

3. January 2014 expenses totaled $27,864. Of that, $12,768 was for payroll, $3625 for books and materials, of which $1631 was for book purchase, $2952 was for liability and property insurance, $1394 was for board and trustee liability insurance, and $1040 was for janitorial. 

4. I met with Gail last week and we did a lot of training around issues that were not addressed earlier.  I will work with Neli and feel comfortable that we can type up a list and protocol for banking, budgeting, and reports.  Gail and I also revised the 2014 budget to be formatted the way the 2011 and 2012 budgets were and we took a hard look at the numbers.  I will meet with Neli to officially revise the 2014 budget for the board to review next month.  Also Neli and I will work to revise the 2013 budget to reflect the different format and then balance it for the audit.  Gail mentioned a training that she attended through DOLA about financing and budgeting.  I think that Neli and I should attend that.  I would like at-least 1-2 people to also volunteer to go as we need to be cross-trained with the numbers!!

5.  In order to get the 2014 budget to be balanced we needed to add a significant amount to grants.  We also then added a line item in expenses to cover the cost of a grant writer.  We determined that based on the cost of items in our budget that we may be able to get a grant for it could be possible to collect $20,000.  My proposal is that we make finding a grant writer top priority and get started for this year.  I will discuss this with Neli prior to the meeting so that she has more information to present.

6.  I will not be attending the February meeting.  Neli has all the information filled out so that the board can approve each form from December one by one at the meeting.

The Board reviewed this report and determined to table considerations for revising the 2014 budget until Andrea could be present.

Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS

Dani made a motion to create a nominating committee for the slate of officers consisting of herself and Charles.  Emily seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

As the nominating committee, Dani and Charles put forth the following slate of officers for consideration, to serve a one year term for the 2014 calendar year:

Dani 

President

Charles
Vice President

Andrea
Treasurer

Emily

Secretary

Dani made a motion to elect the slate of officers. Jim seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 

The Board discussed continuing efforts to create and maintain an up-to-date building maintenance plan.  Neli will draw up a list of current contacts for work in and around the building.  Charles asked if it would be an appealing concept to have a single contractor to call for most kinds of maintenance who would then bid out the work to specific tradespersons.  It was agreed that this would make building maintenance less of a strain on the time and efforts of library staff and the Board alike.  Charles will follow up with a model contract and/or further information for consideration.
OLD BUSINESS
None.

OTHER BUSINESS

None.

ADJOURNMENT

Dani moved to adjourn the meeting at 8 p.m.  Charles seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
The next Board meeting will be at 7 p.m. on March 26th, 2014.
